Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

December 13, 1999

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Jeffrey White, Dale Donovan and Peter Hall.  Selectman Lawrence Gallagher arrived at 7:02 p.m.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

Selectman White read a letter of thanks to the Town from Victor Staley.

Open Session:

· Clarence Smith addressed the Board regarding scheduling of a dredging discussion.

· Jim Wolf addressed the Board and read a letter from Irene Paine urging the Board to take advantage of the State’s no interest loan program for a downtown water supply.

On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 4-0, with Gallagher not voting, to approve the minutes of November 29, 1999 as written.

On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of December 10, 1999 with one correction.

The Town Administrator presented his report:

1) Water Study – options to address reducing the scope of the study for a downtown water system were outlined.

2) Budget Message – the Town Administrator requested that the Board review departmental budgets as submitted before finalizing a budget statement.

3) Harbor Dredging – the draft letter to Kevin McGuire, Acting Director of the Division of Waterways, recommending that the project be re-bid was discussed.

4) State Ethics Commission Training – on a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to take advantage of training by the State Ethics Commission and that this training be scheduled when as many as possible committee chairs and department heads are available.  The Town Administrator was asked to determine the best date for this training.

5) South Bulkhead Float Design – the Town Administrator recommended that Bourne Consulting Engineering be employed to work on the float design.

6) Computer Network – wiring diagrams for Town Hall were displayed.

The Board held a public hearing to discuss proposed increases to the Marina fee schedule.  Selectman White read the public notice.  Fred Young, representing the Marina Advisory Committee, recommended a 15% increase in fees to reflect a cost of living increase since the fees were last increased.  Harbormaster Michael Flanagan recommended a 50% increase in fees this year.  Discussion included raising the fees in light of the delay in the dredging project.

The Board discussed the Marina Advisory Committee’s recommendation regarding the Marina floats. Harbormaster Michael Flanagan indicated his opposition to the Committee’s plan noting that the plan would license private floats.  On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, to

approve the Marina Advisory Committee’s recommendation regarding the proposed float plan of the south bulkhead project area, the Board voted 2-2-1, with Donovan and Hall voting against and Grossman abstaining.  The motion failed.
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The Board continued discussion of the proposed Marina fee schedule.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted 4-1, with White voting against, to increase the Marina fees immediately by 15% per the recommendation of the Marina Advisory Committee until the dredging is complete and after that to consider new increases for all Marina fees.

The Board met with DPW Director Jamie Bell, Board of Health Chair Lori Vanderschmidt and Elizabeth Beardsley of Camp Dresser and McKee to discuss the zero percent interest state revolving loan program for water systems and project timeline options. On a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted 3-2, with Gallagher and Grossman voting against, that a special town meeting be called at the earliest date legally possible for the purpose of rescinding Article 10 of the Fall, 1999, Special Town Meeting Warrant, and to use the funds appropriated in Article 10 for a study to plan a water system for Wellfleet Center, and to address, specifically, the Project Rating Criteria of the Massachusetts Drinking Water State Revolving Fund Program.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted 4-1, with Gallagher voting against, to set the date of January 31, 2000 for a Special Town Meeting.

Selectman Gallagher left the Board.

The Board interviewed Eugene Cormier for appointment to the Historical Commission and Lisa Brown for appointment to the Planning Board.

On a motion by Grossman, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously 4-0 to appoint Wentzle Ruml as a regular member of the Shellfish Advisory Committee.  It was noted that Rich Bartke, an alternate member of the Committee, had requested to be appointed as an alternate.

Selectman Gallagher returned to the Board.

Comments/Reports

· Selectman Donovan commented on houses built in environmentally sensitive areas vis a vis conservation laws, noting that the best way to protect these areas is the wise use of Land Bank funds.

· Selectman White asked the status of the Whitman property - the Town Administrator indicated that the Whitman’s appraisal will be completed by the end of this month.

· Chairman Grossman noted that Wellfleet firefighters had been assigned to assist the City of Worcester for one day and thanked the department for its cooperation.

Correspondence:

1) Cape Cod National Seashore’s request for removal of Town landing sign at Herring River Dike – the Public Access Committee will continue its research before a response is given.

2) Conservation Commission’s endorsement of Planning Board’s recommendation for purchase of detailed maps showing boundaries of the ACEC – to be considered during budget process.

3) Michael Ford’s request for authorization to execute settlement agreement in ongoing litigation – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to instruct Mr. Ford to execute the settlement agreement.

The Board discussed:

a) Goals for FY 2001 – to the Board’s next meeting.
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b) Proposal to re-bid Wellfleet Harbor dredging project – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to re-bid the Wellfleet Harbor dredging project and to send the letter to Kevin McGuire, Acting Director, Divison of Waterways, and to authorize the Chair to sign the letter on behalf of the Board.

c) Business Licenses – on a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve the business licenses of The Moorings; Southfleet Motor Inn; Wellfleet Marine Corp. (retail sales); Wellfleet Marine Corp. (booth); Davis Gallery; Black Fish Trading Co.; South Wellfleet Clam Shack, Inc.; S.W. Artworks; Sweet Season’s, Inc.; Mac’s Seafood (Harbor Grill); Cape Mariner Excursions/Naviator.  Selectman White recused himself and left the table.  On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously 4-0 to approve the business licenses of Boathouse Fish Market and Mac’s Seafood (seafood market).  Selectman White rejoined the Board.

d) Annual Liquor License Renewals – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve the annual liquor licenses of Bookstore & Restaurant, Inc.; Finely J.P.’s, Inc.; The Lighthouse Restaurant; D&D Market.

e) ABCC Annual Liquor License Renewal Certification – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve and sign the form.

f) Wellfleet Sunoco Station’s Application for License for Gasoline Storage – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the license.

g) Meeting with Wellfleet Marine Corp. – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 4-0, with Gallagher not voting, to meet with representatives of Wellfleet Marine Corp., the Town Accountant and Police Chief at the Board’s next regular meeting.  There was consensus to add this matter to the Board’s agenda for tomorrow morning’s meeting.

h) Capital Improvement Plan FY 2001-2005 – Board members requested copies of departmental inventories; rationale for equipment purchases; possibility of equipment renting or sharing with other towns; recommendation of Building Needs and Assessment Committee for all building projects; include cost of acquiring the Whitman property (?); include cost for water study ($7,000,000?).

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously at 9:19 p.m. on a roll call vote (Gallagher, Grossman, White, Donovan, Hall – yea) to enter executive session to discuss contract negotiations and not to reconvene in open session.








Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan
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